
 

 

 

SALT LAKE CITY COUNCIL STAFF REPORT 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

DATE: May 27, 2005 
 

SUBJECT: Salt Lake City RDA Housing Trust Fund Loan to Neighborhood  
Housing Services to Purchase Property at 158 North 600 South   
for Senior Housing Project 

AFFECTED COUNCIL DISTRICTS: District 3 
 

STAFF REPORT BY: Gary Mumford 
 

ADMINISTRATIVE DEPT.  Housing and Neighborhood Development 
AND CONTACT PERSON: LuAnn Clark 
 

 

KEY ELEMENTS: 
Neighborhood Housing Services (NHS) purchased property at 158 North 600 West for the 
construction of senior housing.  The property was purchased on March 25, 2005 with funds 
temporarily borrowed from construction money for the Hodges Lane Development in order to 
prevent the acquisition of the property by another developer whose development plans would 
not have been consistent with the NHS neighborhood revitalization plans for this area.  NHS 
desires to fund the purchase with a three-year loan from the City.  NHS will apply for a HUD 
Section 202 loan and if unsuccessful will apply for other types of financing.  The City’s loan will 
be repaid from the permanent financing.  The Housing Trust Fund Advisory Board recommends 
a $300,000 loan at 2% interest over three years from the RDA Housing Trust Fund.  

Neighborhood Housing Services is proposing a combination of 10-12 town homes for seniors and 
a multi-unit senior housing project consisting of approximately 40-44 units.  NHS is finalizing 
project details with the Salt Lake City Planning Division.  Preliminary briefings were held with 
the community council, but the final design will be presented for the community council’s 
consideration once the project has been finalized.   

The transmittal points out that Neighborhood Housing Services has a long track record with 
development of both rental and home ownership housing projects.  New housing development 
on this site will eliminate a blighted, vacant property.  The project will strengthen the residential 
component of this community and help revitalize the neighborhood.  

The Housing Trust Fund Advisory Board is recommending this loan from the RDA Housing 
Trust Fund.  The current balance of the RDA Housing Trust Fund is $345,805.  Approval of this 
loan will leave a balance of $45,805.  The tentative RDA budget includes $315,000 for the RDA 
Housing Trust Fund, which will provide a balance of $363,505.  The balance in the City’s Housing 
Trust Fund is $2,240,165 for a combined total of about $2,600,000 for both Housing Trust Funds.  

Salt Lake City’s draft housing policy encourages a balance of affordable housing in all 
neighborhoods within the City.  The draft policy allows for review on a case by case basis for 
special needs housing such as for the elderly.  

OPTIONS: 

1. Approve a $300,000 loan to reimburse NHS for the purchase of land at 158 N 600 South.  

2. Deny the loan. 
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